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local board and CEO in reaching the de-
cision whether to permit the use of an 
alternate administering agency. 

(e) The Secretary shall approve a 
waiver request if she determines that 
the Governor has established that the 
designated alternate administering 
agency, rather than the local board or 
other administering agency, will im-
prove the effectiveness or efficiency of 
the administration of WtW funds pro-
vided for the benefit of the local area. 

(f) Where an alternate administering 
agency is approved by the Secretary, 
such administrative entity shall co-
ordinate with the CEO for the applica-
ble local area(s) regarding the expendi-
ture of WtW grant funds in the local 
area(s). 

(g) The decision of the Secretary to 
approve or deny a waiver request will 
be issued promptly and shall constitute 
final agency action. 

§ 645.410 What elements will the State 
use in distributing funds within the 
State? 

(a) Of the WtW funds allotted to the 
State, not less than 85 percent of the 
State allotment must be distributed to 
the local areas or SDA’s in the State. 

(1) The State shall prescribe a for-
mula for determining the amount of 
funds to be distributed to each local 
area or SDA in the State using no fac-
tors other than the three factors de-
scribed in paragraphs (2) and (3) of this 
paragraph; 

(2) The formula prescribed by the 
Governor must include as one of the 
formula factors for distributing funds 
the provision at section 
403(a)(5)(A)(vi)(I)(aa) of the Act. The 
Governor is to distribute funds to a 
local area or SDA based on the number 
by which the population of the area 
with an income that is less than the 
poverty line exceeds 7.5 percent of the 
total population of the area, compared 
to all such numbers in all such areas in 
the State. The Governor must assign a 
weight of not less than 50 percent to 
this factor; 

(3) The Governor shall distribute the 
remaining funds, if any, to the local 
area or SDA’s utilizing only one or 
both of the following factors: 

(i) the local area or SDA’s share of 
the number of adults receiving assist-

ance under TANF or the predecessor 
program in the local area or SDA for 30 
months or more (whether consecutive 
or not), relative to the number of such 
adults residing in the State; 

(ii) the local area or SDA’s share of 
the number of unemployed individuals 
residing in the local area or SDA, rel-
ative to the number of such individuals 
residing in the State. 

(4) If the amount to be distributed to 
a local area or SDA by the Governor’s 
formula is less than $100,000, the funds 
shall be available to be used by the 
Governor to fund projects described at 
paragraph (b) of this section. 

(5) States shall use the guidance pro-
vided at section 403(a)(5)(D) of the Act 
in determining the number of individ-
uals with an income that is less than 
the poverty line. 

(6) Local Boards (or alternate admin-
istering agency) shall determine, pur-
suant to section 403(a)(5)(A)(vii)(I) of 
the Act, on which individual(s) and on 
which allowable activities to expend 
its WtW fund allocation. 

(7) The State must distribute the 
local boards’ or SDAs’ allocations in a 
timely manner, but not longer than 30 
days from receipt of the State’s fund 
allotment. 

(b) Of the funds allocated to the 
State, up to 15 percent of the funds 
may be retained at the State level to 
fund projects that appear likely to help 
long-term recipients of assistance 
enter unsubsidized employment. Any 
additional funds available as a result of 
the process described at paragraph 
(a)(4) of this section, shall also be 
available to be used to fund projects to 
help long-term recipients of assistance 
enter unsubsidized jobs. 

(c) The Governors may distribute the 
funds retained pursuant to paragraph 
(b) of this section to a variety of work-
force organizations, in addition to local 
boards or alternate administering 
agencies, and other entities such as 
One-Stop systems, private sector em-
ployers, labor organizations, business 
and trade associations, education agen-
cies, housing agencies, community de-
velopment corporations, transpor-
tation agencies, community-based and 
faith-based organizations, disability 
community organizations, community 
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action agencies, and colleges and uni-
versities which provide some of the as-
sistance needed by the targeted popu-
lation. 

§ 645.415 What planning information 
must a State submit in order to re-
ceive a formula grant? 

(a) Each State seeking financial as-
sistance under the formula grant por-
tion of the WtW legislation must sub-
mit an annual plan meeting the re-
quirements prescribed by the Sec-
retary. This plan shall be in the form 
of an addendum to the TANF State 
plan and shall be submitted to the Sec-
retaries of Labor and Health and 
Human Services. 

(b) The Secretary shall review the 
State plan for compliance with the 
statutory and regulatory provisions of 
the WtW program. The Secretary’s de-
cision whether to accept a State plan 
as in compliance with the Act shall 
constitute final agency action. 

(c) If the Governor has requested a 
waiver to permit the selection of an al-
ternate administering agency in the 
State plan, the provisions of § 645.400 of 
this part shall apply (section 
403(a)(5)(A)(ii)). 

§ 645.420 What factors will be used in 
measuring State performance? 

(a) The Department will use the fol-
lowing factors to measure State per-
formance: 

(1) Job entry rate as measured by the 
proportion of WtW participants who 
enter either subsidized employment or 
unsubsidized employment, 

(2) Substantive job entry rate as 
measured by the proportion of WtW 
participants who are placed in or who 
have moved into subsidized or unsub-
sidized employment of 30 hours or more 
per week, 

(3) Retention as measured by the pro-
portion of WtW participants who re-
main in unsubsidized employment six 
months in the second subsequent quar-
ter after the quarter in which place-
ment occurred after initial placement, 
and 

(4) Measured earnings gains of WtW 
participants who remain in unsub-
sidized employment six months after 
initial placement. 

(b) The formula for calculating the 
performance bonus is weighted as fol-
lows: 

(1) 30 percent on job entry rate, 
(2) 30 percent on substantive job 

entry rate, 
(3) 20 percent on retention in unsub-

sidized employment, 
(4) 20 percent on earnings gains in un-

subsidized employment. 
The formula will reflect general eco-

nomic conditions on a State-by-State 
basis. 

(c) The formula shall serve as the 
basis for the award of FY 2000 bonus 
grants based on successful performance 
to be made in FY 2001 (section 
403(a)(5)(E)). 

§ 645.425 What are the roles and re-
sponsibilities of the State(s) and 
local boards or alternate admin-
istering agencies? 

(a) State roles and responsibilities. A 
State: 

(1) Designates State WtW admin-
istering agency; 

(2) Provides overall administration of 
WtW funds, consistent with the WtW 
statute, WtW regulations and the 
State’s WtW Plan; 

(3) Develops the State WtW Plan in 
consultation and coordination with ap-
propriate entities in substate areas, 
such as One-Stop systems, private sec-
tor employers, labor organizations, 
business and trade associations, edu-
cation agencies, housing agencies, 
community development corporations, 
transportation agencies, community- 
based and faith-based organizations, 
disability community organizations, 
community action agencies, and col-
leges and universities which provide 
some of the assistance needed by the 
targeted population (section 
403(a)(5)(A)(ii)(I)(cc)); 

(4) Distributes funds to SDAs, con-
sistent with the provisions described at 
§ 645.410(a) (section 
403(a)(5)(A)(ii)(I)(bb)); 

(5) Conducts oversight and moni-
toring of WtW activities and fund ex-
penditures at the State and local levels 
for compliance with applicable laws 
and regulations, consistent with the 
provisions at § 645.245 and provides 
technical assistance as appropriate; 
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